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Little Gasparilla Property Owners Association

PO Box 3643

Placida, FL  33946

.                                                    March, 2009 Coconut Telegraph
The LGPOA Board met on February 28th. The Board voted to pledge $5000 of its funds for the proposed EMS boat for Charlotte County’s use to respond to LGI. Cindi Farmer has volunteered to represent District 5 and was confirmed by the Board. A representative is still needed from District 2. LGPOA’s website is being brought up to date, thanks to Brenda Lovell. The annual meeting is scheduled for April 18th, time and place to be determined later. 

At its most recent meeting on Friday, March 13, the Advisory Committee adopted a final draft of the proposed zoning ordinance for distribution to the islanders for public comment.  The Advisory Committee will hold a public meeting on Saturday, March 28, at 10AM to answer questions about the draft and to receive comments on the draft.  The meeting will be held on LGI at Placida Beach Clubhouse.  After hearing all public comments on March 28, the Advisory Committee will meet on April 17 to make any necessary revisions to the draft and then vote to recommend the draft to the County Commission.  The County then will schedule two public hearings on the proposed ordinance before it is passed by the County Commission. If there is widespread support for the proposed ordinance (as the Advisory Committee hopes and expects), it will be important for the islanders to communicate their support to the County Commission. The entire zoning draft can be viewed on the County’s website, using this link: http://www.charlottecountyfl.com/BoardsCommittees/LittleGasparilla/. Click on a “LGI Zoning District Overlay Code”.
At its most recent meeting, also on Friday, March 13, the Tri-Board Committee on EMS and Fire noted that it had received conflicting information from various county fire and EMS officials about the enhancements to EMS and fire service for LGI that the county could afford and was willing to implement.  The Committee concluded that it should develop a written “memorandum of understanding” in the form of a contract with the county detailing the steps that the island community would fund and implement (such as providing an EMS boat docked at Eldred’s for the county’s use in reaching LGI) and the steps that the county would fund and implement (such as stationing boat captains at station #14, the nearest EMS station).  Negotiating the terms of this agreement to the satisfaction of the county and the LGI community will require at least one meeting between the Tri-Board Committee and the interested county officials.  The Committee noted that the Property Owners Association (LGPOA) and the Fire Board (LGIFR) have each committed to contribute $5,000 toward the $35,000 estimated cost of an EMS boat, and Advisory Committee 

Chairman Hill launched the general fundraising effort with a pledge of $500.  A full report of the Tri-Board Committee meeting can be found at the LGIFR web site (www.lgifr.com).

Make your opinions known on these and any other matters affecting LGI to your representatives on the LGPOA Board and the LGI Advisory Committee.

LGPOA Board Members are:

David Haynes, President, representing District 3: david@tarponrealty.com
Tom McCoy, Vice President, representing District 8thomas.mccoy@vanderbilt.edu
Paul Holmes, Treasurer, representing District 7: paulholmes@ewol.com
Sharon Belcher, Secretary, representing District 4: sbbelcher@earthlink.net
Phyllis NeSmith, representing District 1: phlstory@slbb.net
Brenda Lovell, representing District 6: teamlovell@kw.com
Cindi Farmer, representing District 5: lgicindi@slbb.net
LGI Advisory Committee members are:

Bob Hill, chairman, at large: bobhill@ewol.com
Rande Ridenour, at large: rande.ridenour@ubs.com
Barry Hurt, at large: bhurt@tampabay.rr.com
Carolyn Dupree, representing Hideaway: spookertwo@ewol.com
Don Oleson, representing Gaspar’s Hideaway: dfoleson@msn.com
Paul Holmes, representing LGPOA: paulholmes@ewol.com
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Be a part of your future!  Be an LGPOA member!
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